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ACN 096 722 904   ABN 46 096 722 904

(Interfrank Holdings Pty Ltd Trading as Franklins)


8 May 2003
Mr Michael McLean

Secretary

Senate Committee

Environment, Communications, Information Technology and the Arts

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Fax No:  02 6277 5818

Email:  ecita.sen@aph.gov.au
Plastic Bag Levy (Assessment and Collection) Bill 2002 and

Plastic Bag (Minimisation of Usage) Education Fund Bill 2002

We refer to your letter dated 11 April 2003 in relation to the above and wish to make the following submission on behalf of Interfrank Holdings Pty Limited (trading as Franklins) in response to your invitation.

The Australian Retailers Association, of which Franklins is a member, has developed a National code of Practice for the Management of Plastic Retail Carry Bags.  This Code aims to work in partnership with industry, government and consumers to cut plastic bag litter by reducing the issue of plastic bags, encouraging their re use and recycling and by supporting and developing the promotion of suitable alternatives.  Our company has indicated its support for the document and will sign the code once it is in its final form.  This action clearly demonstrates our commitment to responsible use of plastic carry bags and the promotion of suitable alternatives.

Apart from this initiative we are currently upgrading the company’s environmental policy which amongst other things addresses the issues surrounding the use, re use and recycling of plastic carry bags.

All Franklins supermarkets are equipped with bins for the collection of used plastic carry bags and we are looking at ways of relocating these bins to more prominent positions within the stores and highlighting their existence.

Franklins has placed an order for the supply of environmental carry bags which will be available for sale in all stores.  These bags will give our customers the ability to choose between plastic and cloth carry bags.  Their use will be encouraged by staff as they will be convenient to use, easily stored and will be reusable. 

The Franklins checkout staff will be thoroughly trained in best practice for packing bags to ensure minimised use of plastic bags and will encourage customers to consider the use of other suitable alternatives.

Franklins plastic bag supplier is a signatory to the National Packaging Covenant which addresses issues in relation to recycling of plastic bags and an education program in relation to their use and disposal.

Clearly the issue of plastic retail carry bags is an issue that industry needs to address in a responsible manner.  Franklins is supportive of this approach consequently it has decided to work closely with the Australian Retailers Association and will abide by its National Code of Practice for the Management of Plastic Retail Carry Bags.

Yours faithfully

Graham Gardner

Property Manager


21-25 King St, Rockdale, NSW 2216


Telephone 02 8577 4300


Facsimile 02 9556 1858


P.O. Box 661 Rockdale NSW 2216
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